
 
 

Item 6 (e) – CIL Charging Schedule Adoption 

 

 

The attached report was considered by the Cabinet on 6 February 2014, relevant 

minute extract below: 

 

64. Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) Charging Schedule  

 
The Portfolio Holder for Local Planning & Environment presented a report which 

advised that adoption of the CIL Charging Schedule would ensure that the Council 

could continue to secure funding for infrastructure to support development once 

greater limitations were placed on the use of planning obligations.  A CIL Charging 

Schedule had been prepared that took into account the viability of development in 

the District and the infrastructure needed to support development.  The Charging 

Schedule had been found sound by an independent Examiner following two 

rounds of public consultation and an examination. 

 

The report recommended that Council adopt the CIL Charging Schedule and set 

out a timetable for the Council to begin charging CIL. The Portfolio Holder tabled 

amended recommendations that Cabinet delegate the task of recommending, 

and keeping under review, governance arrangements for the prioritisation of CIL 

to the Local Planning and Environment Advisory Committee.  It was noted that any 

amendments would not need to be brought back before the Planning 

Inspectorate.   

 

The Chairman of the Local Planning & Environment Advisory Committee advised 

that Members who had been present at the inquorate meeting had only raised 

concerns as to the governance arrangements and subject to the 

recommendations being agreed, the Advisory Committee would consider a report 

on these at the next meeting on 25 March 2014. 

 

Public Sector Equality Duty 

 

Members noted that consideration had been given to impacts under the Public 

Sector Equality Duty. 

 

Resolved:  That  

a) subject to the adoption by Full Council of the Community Infrastructure 

Levy Charging Schedule as below, it be added to the the Local 

Planning and Environment Advisory Committee’s Terms of Reference 

to recommend, and keep under review, governance arrangements for 

the prioritisation of CIL; 

b) it be recommended to Full Council that: 

i) the Community Infrastructure Levy Charging Schedule be adopted. 



ii) the Community Infrastructure Levy rates be charged from 4 August 

2014. 

iii) the scheme be monitored to understand its impact on 

development across the District and held under review. 

iv) all town or parish councils receive £18.75 per m² (15% of £125 

per m²) of a CIL payment relating to a residential development that 

occurs in their area if they do not have an adopted Neighbourhood 

Plan at the time of development being permitted to spend on 

infrastructure or £31.25 per m² (25% of £125 per m²) if they do 

have an adopted Neighbourhood Plan, subject to caps set out in the 

CIL Regulations. 

v) the Portfolio Holder for Local Planning & Environment be 

authorised to agree minor presentational changes and detailed 

amendments to the Charging Schedule prior to publication to assist 

the clarity of the document. 

vi) the document be published on the Council’s website and made 

available to purchase in hard copy at a price to be agreed by the 

Portfolio Holder. 

 

 


